PMARIN MUSIC CHEST MINUTES
November 6, 2015
Present: Jim Boitano, Joe Angiulo, Rob DeNunzio, Michael Gerling, Grace Hughes, Elaine Johnson, Kristin Womack, Stan Bransgrove, Phil Hicks, Michael Struck, Nancy Scott
Absent: Carolyn Ashby, Spencer Michels, Martha Wall, Phyllis Mart
Minutes of September 4, 2015 were approved
Board Membership Business
Corinne Swall’s request for a leave of absence approved.  The board designated Bob Greenwood and John Rando as Emeritus members. The secretary will send minutes of the meeting to all board members including those absent.
Treasurer’s Report
Members received the Category Summary Report and everything balanced. The report was approved.  Elaine Johnson contacted the Marin Music Teachers’ Association and was informed that $1440 is the cost for each student from the $5000 grant from MMC. 
Elaine shared two thank you notes from the Marin Girls’ Chorus regarding their external scholarship. 
The Marin Symphony Youth Orchestra may apply for an External Scholarship, and we must hear by Jan. 1, 2016. Elaine will email Jeff vom Saal or Marty Eshoff.
Elaine contacted the American Bach Soloists about the program advertisement and will request the one-quarter page ad in their four concert brochure for one year. The cost is $1000 and we will evaluate its success at a future meeting.
Donor Packet 
Rob will write the donor letter and Elaine will proofread it. The letter needs to be completed by the third week in November.
We have many printed thank you notes for responses to donations and envelopes may be purchased at J.C. Paper on Anderson Dr., San Rafael. Nancy will be writing the notes. 
Joe hopes we have our old donor lists and keep them up to date. The packet will have letters, envelopes, return envelopes, and  brochures. Board members are expected to personalize their letters. Standard postage is sufficient.
Gwyn Lister’s donor list has been reassigned. The lists for Jan MacNichols will be reassigned. Corinne will be contacted about her list.
Auditions and Performances
Michael Struck said that everything is set. 
Bob G. used to take a photo disk to Fed Ex in Terra Linda for the Picture Board. Martha and Elaine will do interior program. Bob will do MVCMS program.
Scholarship packets need to be made up which include the checks for the scholarship recipient (and the accompanist,) an award certificate, a copy of his/her photo, and the letter from Elaine (about cashing the check.)  One of us will purchase blank certificates and print them.
In January, we will have assignments for the scholarship packet
New Business
Stan said his group would provide access to the Sweetwater for a fund raiser. Grace said that we would need a very good reason, and it might not raise much for all the effort. Kristin might contact the Marin Symphony about this.
Board Meetings: 1/08/16, 3/04/16,  5/06/16 at 9:30
Junior Auditions: 3/19/16;  Senior Auditions: 3/26/16
Photo Shoot: 4/12/16, 12-3 p.m. San Domenico
Scholarship Winners Concert: 5/1/16 2:30p.m. San Domenico  
Young Artists Concert: 5/15/16  5:00 p.m. Mt. Tam United Methodist Church, MV

